
INT. LIVING ROOM / APARTMENT - DAY

JEANNIE ENTERS from BEDROOM and crosses toward BATHROOM. 
She sees STEWART'S BACK as he sits on couch facing us.

JEANNIE
There's my big boy! All dressed and ready 
to go ahead of time!

STEWART
I'm not going.

She stops in her tracks.

JEANNIE
(sotto)

And another dream gets crushed.
(to Stewart)

Of course you're going, honey. It's 
Thanksgiving. Also known as "the holiday 
my mother shows off how good a cook 
her... cook is."

She starts for the bathroom again.

STEWART
I don't feel right.

She stops.

JEANNIE
No one feels right about it, Stewart. 
It's an elitist gesture that amplifies 
the socio-economic division our country 
is suffering from.

(THEN)
At least according to this really cool 
blog I read.

STEWART
No, I mean I feel sick.

She starts to move around the couch toward him.

JEANNIE
I'm sick about it too, honey. But that's 
a good thing. It means we're millenials.

She finally sees him. He's wearing his pajamas and a 
robe.

STEWART
Hello! I feel physically ill!
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JEANNIE
Well why didn't you say so?

He reacts. She goes into "attack" mode.

JEANNIE (CONT’D)
Okay, one: what are your symptoms? And 
two: how do we fix you?

STEWART
Fix me? I'm not your car broken down on 
the side of the road because you never 
put oil in it!?!

JEANNIE
Hey! They can pretend to put a man on the 
moon the least they can do is have you 
car tell you when you need to put oil in 
it!

STEWART
What did you think the "Oil" light meant 
when it went on?

JEANNIE
I figured it meant "yup, you've got oil!" 
Why didn't they just make it say "Needs 
Oil" or "Low Oil - Add Some Now"?

STEWART
That actually is a valid question. (THEN) 
Wait! Why are we talking about your car? 
Your car's not broken. I'm broken. I 
mean, I'm sick!

JEANNIE
Hey - you brought up my car. If you don't 
want to talk about my car then just... 
park it mister. (THEN) Haha, see what I 
did there?

STEWART
Great. I'm on my deathbed and I've got 
Henny Youngman as my nursemaid.

JEANNIE
Well you better be quick about dying 
then. Cause you know my mother. If we 
flake out on her after all the hard work 
she's made her servants do we'll never 
hear the end of it.

STEWART
Welllll...
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JEANNIE
Yesssss...??

STEWART
Well it's just that... we don't need to 
flake out on her.

JEANNIE
(laughs lightly)

Yeah. That's a good one. Like I'm going 
to go there without you.

STEWART
There? Uh, it's your home.

JEANNIE
Okay, first - this is my home. Our home. 
Our home that I control. Run.

STEWART
You do like to make lists, don't you?

JEANNIE
And second - there is a reason people 
move away from... the place they grew up. 
It's called "because they can."

STEWART
Also known as, "mommie issues."

JEANNIE
I don't have "mommie issues." I have 
"mommie awareness."

STEWART
As in, you're aware that your mother 
continues to try and run your life.

JEANNIE
Yeeess! But thankfully for you I don't 
let her. (THEN) Much. (THEN) Well she 
does have good taste in throw rugs.

STEWART
I'm sorry - thankfully for me? What's 
that supposed to mean.

JEANNIE
It's supposed to mean, Mr. Sickie-Poo... 
that you weren't supposed to notice that 
part of the sentence. Okay, so let's get 
you off to bed --

com-044-tvm-jeannie-stewart-thanksgiving-queasy
3.

© 2017 Acting on Action | Lot 49



STEWART
Whoa, whoa! I'm serious. Why should I be 
thankful you hate your Mom?

JEANNIE
I don't hate my Mom! I just don't like my 
Mom. They're very different things. 

STEWART
Anddd...

JEANNIE
Anddd... it's time you just (SHE GESTURES 
TOWARD THE BEDROOM)... okay. Go be sick. 
Like a little girl. (THEN) A little girl 
with lousy taste in pajamas.

STEWART
Nooo, no! I'll be a little girl right 
here, thank you very much! I want to know 
why I should be thankful you don't let 
your mom run your life.

She hems and haws. Finally.

JEANNIE
Because she's... well, let's just say 
she's not your biggest fan.

STEWART
Okay. Okay. That's fine. She doesn't need 
to be my biggest fan. After all, I've got 
her beautiful daughter here as my biggest 
fan.

JEANNIE
Of course you do, honey.

STEWART
But, she's still a... fan, right? I mean, 
it's not like she actively dislikes me or 
anything.

JEANNIE
Honey, you know what my mother says about 
the democrats?

STEWART
Yeah. And you'll note I always hold my 
tongue.

JEANNIE
Yeah. Well "democrat" is her code word 
for you.
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He reacts.

STEWART
What?!? I'm a "democrat"?!? But... but... 
well you're a democrat too! You get just 
as much leftist propaganda as I do each 
election.

JEANNIE
Yeah, but to my mom I'm only a democrat 
once every four years. You're a 
democrat... all the time.

Shocked. He knows what this means.

STEWART
No!

JEANNIE
Sorry.

STEWART
Wait. Why are you only a democrat once 
every four years?

JEANNIE
She refuses to even acknowledge non-
presidential elections. Says they're what 
the politicians give the "Ivy League 
Rabble" to keep them quiet. 

STEWART
Hmm? She has a point.
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